

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council's approval:

#09/65 Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society

RECOMMENDATIONS:

- 1. THAT a one time only grant in the amount of \$2,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society Peer Counselling Program for 2009.
- 2. THAT Burnaby Council write a letter to Burnaby MLA's requesting support for reinstatement of Provincial funding to BSOSS.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant in support of the BSOSS Peer Counselling Program that is experiencing financial concerns due to the loss of funding from the Provincial Gaming Access Grant and struggling to provide counselling assistance to seniors.

Request: Unspecified CPA: 2009 - \$2,000

2008 - \$2,000 2007 - \$2,000

2006 - \$2,000

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a one-time only grant in the amount of \$2,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Seniors Outreach Society in support of the BSOSS Peer Counselling program and a letter be sent to Burnaby MLA's requesting support for reinstatement of provincial funding.

cc: City Manager

Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services

Director Finance

To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors

From: Executive Committee of Council

Re: Grant Applications

#09/67 Burnaby Community Connections – Burnaby Christmas Bureau

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$5,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Community Connections – Burnaby Christmas Bureau for 2009.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant toward the cost of administering the Burnaby Christmas Bureau for 2009.

Request: \$6,000 CPA: 2008 - \$5,000

2007 - No application

2006 - \$5,000

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$5,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community Connections to assist with the cost of administering the Burnaby Christmas Bureau for 2009.

#09/69 Burnaby Minor Lacrosse Association

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$250 (2 x \$125) be awarded to Burnaby Minor Lacrosse Association to assist with travel expenses for Matthew Shannik and Danny Spagnoulo, Burnaby residents and members of Team BC Bantam Lacrosse Team to compete at the Canadian National Bantam Lacrosse Championships held in Whitby, Ontario, 2009 August 02 to 09.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses for Matthew Shannik and Danny Spagnoulo, Burnaby residents and members of Team BC Bantam Lacrosse Team to compete at the Canadian National Bantam Lacrosse Championships held in Whitby, Ontario 2009 August 02 to 09. A berth was earned to represent Team BC through various tryouts and tournaments starting in 2009 April.

Request: \$250 CPA: 2008 - No application

2007 - No application 2006 - No application

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$250 (2 x \$125) be awarded to Burnaby Minor Lacrosse to assist with travel expenses for Matthew Shannik and Danny Spagnoulo, Burnaby residents and members of Team BC Bantam Lacrosse Team to compete at the Canadian National Bantam Lacrosse Championships held in Whitby, Ontario, 2009 August 02 to 09.

To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors

From: Executive Committee of Council

Re: Grant Applications

#09/70 North Delta Softball Association

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$125 be awarded to North Delta Softball Association to assist with travel expenses for Lauren Shannik a Burnaby resident and member of the Delta Heat 90 A Softball Team to compete at the Canadian National **Midget Softball** Championships held in Brampton, Ontario, 2009 August 01 to 09.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses for Lauren Shannik, a Burnaby resident and member of the Delta Heat 90 A Softball Team to compete at the Canadian National Midget Softball Championships held in Brampton, Ontario 2009 August 01 to 09. A berth was earned at the BC Provincial Midget Softball Championship held in Port Alberni, BC, 2009 July 24 – 26.

Request: \$125 CPA: 2008 - No application

2007 - No application 2006 - No application

REVISED

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$125 be awarded to North Delta Softball Association to assist with travel expenses for Lauren Shannik a Burnaby resident and member of the Delta Heat 90 A Softball Team to compete at the Canadian National **Midget Softball** Championships held in Brampton, Ontario, 2009 August 01 to 09.

#09/71 Heights Garden Society

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT an in-kind grant to cover the cost of a garbage receptacle that includes scheduled Municipal garbage pickup be awarded to the Heights Garden Society for 2009.

REPORT

An application was received requesting an in-kind grant in support of an all season bulletin board to provide community information and a waste receptacle that includes scheduled municipal garbage pickup.

Request: In-Kind CPA: 2008 - No application

2007 - No application 2006 - No application

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant to cover the cost of a waste receptacle including scheduled Municipal garbage pickup be awarded to the Heights Garden Society for the community garden at 3897 Pender Street.

To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors

From: Executive Committee of Council

Re: Grant Applications

#09/73 Volunteer Burnaby - Gift Wrap Centre 2009

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT an in-kind grant for printing costs in the amount of \$750 be awarded to Volunteer Burnaby – Gift Wrap Centre for 2009.

REPORT

An application was received requesting an in-kind grant to cover printing costs of a banner and wrapping vouchers in support of the Gift Wrap Centre at Brentwood Town Centre for 2009.

Request: In-Kind CPA: 2008 - No application

2007 - No application 2006 - No application

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant for printing costs of a banner and wrapping vouchers in the amount of \$750 be awarded to the Volunteer Burnaby – Gift Wrap Centre for 2009.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor N. Volkow Chair

Councillor P. Calendino Vice Chair

Councillor P. McDonell Member